
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                     
 
           14th October 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We are at the end of what has been a busy but fun-filled half term.  Next week, school will only be 

open for Portal Kids Holiday Club. School will reopen for all children on Monday 31st October.   

Poppy appeal 

After half term we will be supporting the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal by selling poppy items. 

In the Bushell site (Reception, Year 1, and Year 2) the children will have an opportunity in the school 

day to purchase poppy items.  In the Farah site (Year 3, 4, 5 and 6), the children can purchase 

poppy items before and after school from the school office. See attached for the items and 

suggested donations. 

Breakfast Club 

After half term, Breakfast Club for all children will be held in the Farah site.  The entrance to the club 

will be through the green gate to Base 15.  The club will continue to be led by Mrs Gill, Mrs Evans, 

Mrs Brookes, and Mrs Deighton.   

Early English Skills workshop 

On Friday 25th November, Mrs Szehofner and Mrs Tipton will be leading an Early English Skills 

workshop for parents/carers of Reception, Year 1, and Year 2 children. Further information will 

follow, after half term. 

Reminder for Year 6 parents 

Just a reminder that if your child is due to start Secondary School in September 2023, the deadline 

for applications is Monday 31st October 2022. 

Eco Warriors 

This week the Eco Warriors were packaging up used pens to send them off for recycling through 

Terracycle.  Did you know that our school is the public collection point for used pens for Telford & 

Wrekin? We accept used pens from businesses, other schools and individuals.  Terracycle takes the 

pens and upcycles them into useful items like park benches (there is one in Randlay Valley), bins 

and watering cans.  So please save your used pens, send them into school and we will make sure 

they are sent off to be made into something else.  There is a pen collection box in each classroom, 

and in the Bushell office. 

Hope you all have a lovely holiday, 

Kind regards, 

 

Mrs Osborne 

Headteacher    
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